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Chairmans report 2023/2024 
  
2023/24 has been a year of change, not only in the parish but also for the country, with the coronation of 
King Charles III. 
 
Closer to home we have seen much change within the council itself with several retirements. We lost long 
serving councillor Graeme Cooper who supported the parish for many years. We also saw the retirement 
of councillors John Dawson, Michelle Hall, and Gary Kessock-Phillip, and we thank them all for their 
support during their time on the council. However, we also welcomed two new councillors, Colin Offord 
and Martin Day. 
  
In addition, our Parish Clerk, Gurdip Paddan also chose to retire. Whist this was a loss to the council, it did 
give us the opportunity to welcome Adriana Jones back to the council to fulfil the role of Parish Clerk. 
Something which is a huge benefit to the council and the councillors. 
 
There was one moment of sadness, with the passing of Carol Foulser. Carol was a long serving and 
dedicated councillor who is missed both for the work she undertook for this Council, and very much as a 
person too.   
  
In a final list of goodbyes, we should mention Angela Busch, Rhys Martin and Janet Leverich, who chose not 
to stand for re-election. In particular a big thank you should be recorded for Angela who had been on the 
council for many years, providing tremendous support and bringing huge experience to the council.   
  
We also oversaw and supported several local issues, including: 

• Pressure put on Biogen and the ultimate change of ownership shows the power of resident groups 
and council support (although much of the credit goes to the residents group). 

• We continue to provide input to planning applications, doing our best to ensure a consistent 
approach to all applications in our role as a statutory consultee. 

• Following the successful refusal of the 5g mast planning application, the council is pursuing the 
possible adoption of the village Green in Moreton to give further protection from future applications. 

• We also engaged with Moreton school to help address issues caused by parent parking during drop 
off and pick up times. 

 
We continue liaison with other organisation and individuals, including PC Warren Shepherd, Epping Forest 
District Council and Essex County Council, Rural Community Council of Essex, The Essex Association of 
Local Councils, as well as posting regular updates in the two parish magazines.   We are also now of 
Facebook, and plan to increase our postings over the coming year. 
 
The Parish Council continues to represent its residents on matters of local concern, and with the elections 
that took place on 2nd May 2024, we have a new council (following an uncontested election) to continue this 
work.   
  
Ewen Crosbie 
Chairman 
Moreton, Bobbingworth and the Lavers Parish Council 
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